years. Our teachers are earnest workers and we still feel that God's blessing is resting on us. Chester Graham, Secretary.

Edipstone—Our school is in a prosperous condition. The lessons are enjoyed. Children's Day was observed and Fifteen Dollars observed on the plate. Good interest was taken in the exercises, Elder Cowle is our 'Superintendent. May God bless and protect the Christian Conference. J. F. Nobles, Secretary-Treasurer.

Kettlery.—Our school, though not as large in numbers as last year, is in a more prosperous condition. At our last business meeting we inaugurated a new method by which the lesson is taken up alternately by the teachers and superintendent. The change has been productive of much good, and created a more lively interest in our school. As we are about to lose our esteemed Superintendent, Elder Chidley, we hope that some person will be found to fill his place. With best wishes for the Sabbath Schools throughout the Conference, I remain fraternally yours, W. C. Bogart, Secretary.

Keswick—The school is in a flourishing condition. Children's Day was observed and all enjoyed the services; much good was done and a good collection was taken up by the children for Home Mission Work. We hope to have a prosperous school another year. F. Morton, Superintendent.

Newmarker- We are happy to report again this yaer that our Sunday School is alive and in good working order, but we are very sorry to report that none of our scholars have joined the church. is owing, no doubt, to the fact that the year before nearly all the older scholars united with the church. We held our Children's Day service June 7th and were doubly repaid for our labor by the success that attended our efforts. We hope and pray that the seeds sown may bring forth much grain for the Master's storehouse. As will be seen the by general report of the school, we use no literature for our Sabbath School but that which is published by our own publishing house. We find it all that is necessary and cannot help but wonder why more of our schools do not use it. We are soon to lose our "Hon. Executive Head"-Rev. C. H. Hainer, but we hope that the incoming one will be equally successful in his labors. Now, brethren, before closing our report we again ask your prayers that we may win soul; for Jesus, W. Percy Fletcher, Secretary.

Oshawa -Another Conference year has come and gone, and through the kind care of our Heavenly Father we are permitted to report ourselves favorably to the assembly of our brethren. In attendance and interest which is manifested by the superintendent, teachers and all officers of the school, we do not want to claim to be first, but we dare to say we are second to none. Our Superintendent, Mr. B. J. Rogers, is well qualified for his position, being devoted to the cause